
NEVADA BOARD TO REVIEW CLAIMS

MEETING OF SEPTEMBER 10, 2015; AMENDED JUNE 12, 2025

Video-conferenced from Carson City and Las Vegas, Nevada

Summary of Amended Policy Resolution

SUBJECT: Amended Policy Resolution No. 2015-01 - Provides Clarification Regarding

the Petroleum Fund Bid Process.

DISCUSSION: The subject resolution was initially adopted by the Board to Review Claims

on September 10, 2015. The following amendment includes an update to

the regulatory citations, an increase in bid values, and an update to the

required forms and format of the bid packet. Petroleum Fund regulation

NAC 445C.270.4(e) requires a storage tank owner/operator to obtain

approval from the Nevada Division of Environmental Protection (NDEP)

or secure not less than three competitive bids for a task included in a

corrective action that costs more than $8,000.00 (as of the date of this

revision) if the con ective action required by the discharge from the tank is

not an emergency. The intent of this regulation is to facilitate cost control

and verify the cost control measures were applied when a reimbursement

claim package is submitted.

Policy Resolution No. 2015-01 will further delineate the bid process to

meet the intent of NAC445C.270.4(e), which stipulates how the Certified

Environmental Manager, the owner/operator, and the bidding contractor or

vendor must complete and submit three bids to NDEP prior to work being

initiated or item being purchased if the required corrective action cost is

greater than $35,000.00.

RECOMMENDATION: Adoption of Amended Policy Resolution No. 2015-01, as proposed.








